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EDMUND G, BROWN JR,	 
Attorney General	 

State ofCalifornia 
DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

a_@:', 

BUREAU OF GAMBLING CONTROL 
1425 River Park Drive:, Suite 400 

P. o. 8Qx 168024 
Sacramento, CA 95816-3024 

Public: (916) 263-3408 
Facsimile: (916) 263-0629 

November 26, 2008 

RE:	 Controlled Game Review Application Option 

This letter is to infonn you of a new option designed to simplify and expedite the 
approval of applications for certain controlled games. The Bureau of Gambling Control 
(Bureau) has included on the Attorney General's Web site a list of pre-approved rules for various 
controlled card games. Gambling establishments seeking approval to offer any of these games 
may simply refer to the name and version of the game on their Application for Controlled Game 
Review, thereby allowing us to reduce the cost and time nonnally required for the individual 
game review. The following are the key elements of this option: 

};>	 Each game submitted for approval in this manner must strictly confonn to the game 
rules and other specified elements of play, as specified on the Web site. 

};>	 Gambling establishments will only need to submit a cover letter, signed application, 
and collection rates along with the appropriate application fcc and background 
deposit. 

};> Game rules do not need to be submitted when utilizing this option.
 
};> Approval letter will be issued within five to seven business days.
 

For more detailed instructions, please see the following Web site and click on BGe 
Standard Game Rules http://ag.ca.gov/gamblinglgamc/cardroomhst.php. Additional game rules 
will be added over time. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact the games analyst assigned 
to your gambling establishment or Mysty Trejo, Games Manager, at (916) 263-8116. 

Thank. you for your cooperation in this matter. 

Sincerely, 

CHRIS DAVIS, DOJA II 
Bureau of Gambling Control 

For	 EDMUND G. BROWN JR. 
Attorney General 


